Peterborough DAC

Spire Repairs

Guidance note

Policy

An architect is not normally trained to evaluate forces at the top of a spire.  This is specialist engineering work and requires a structural engineer who specialises in ecclesiastical and ancient building fabric.  The need to consult a structural engineer should never be under-estimated. When any spire repairs are needed, the structural arrangements of the spire should be evaluated as part of the project.  Periodic checks should be carried out by an engineer (if the spire is accessible) or a suitably trained steeplejack (if specialist access arrangements need to be made).  
Mortar joints are very exposed at such high levels and weather just like their counterparts lower down on the church walls, but often at an accelerated rate because of the exposure. Spires generally have a single skin of stonework and where there is weak, weathered mortar and thin joints, high winds can lead to alarming side effects.   Stonework also weathers, erodes and become vulnerable.

Points to watch during spire repairs

1 Sometimes it is necessary to augment existing structural arrangements while works are in hand. A structural engineer will be able to advise on this.  For instance, this might involve lengthening the holding down bolt and providing lateral "trees" within the spire or some other structural framework.

2 If a new holding down bolt is necessary, the structural engineer would advise on the grade of stainless steel.

3 A structural engineer will also advise on the post-tensioning of the bolted fixings.  The metal will relax over time and a régime for tightening will be necessary.

4 A structural engineer will also advise on the specification for the mortar joints at the top of the spire.

Cost

PCCs are often reluctant to engage the professional services of a structural engineer as well as an architect but experience has shown that the employment of a structural engineer at an early stage is likely to be cost effective in the long run.

Related guidance notes

· Specifcations; why does the DAC advise PCCs to get them?

· Architects and Surveyors; advice to PCCs on appointing

· Architects and Surveyors; DAC expectations
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